
 
 

  

NIVS Communication - 20 December 2024 
 

 

Dear User, 

We have noticed that you recorded vaccinations in NIVS during December. Please note the following 
important update: 

From 2nd January: 

• Users will no longer be able to add new records through NIVS. This excludes School Age 
Service Users who will still be able to upload their vaccines for HPV and Flu as normal. 
 

• All new vaccinations must be recorded in the NHS Record a Vaccination Service (RAVS). 

If you do not have a RAVS account: 

1. Contact the RAVS helpdesk (ravs.support@england.nhs.uk or 01216110187) and provide the 
details of the organisation(s) that you work at. 
 

2. The helpdesk will share your lead admin’s contact details, so they can invite you to start 
using RAVS for your organisation. 

Thank you for your attention to this matter. 

 

Kind regards,  
National Immunisation & Vaccination System Support Team  
Telephone: 0121 611 0187   
  
Email: nivs@england.nhs.uk   
Web: http://nivs.ardengemcsu.nhs.uk/home   
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